

Ambition · Pride · Success

July 2019

Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to thank you for your support and help over the course of this academic year. Year 10 has been a very busy and productive year for the students.

In advance of the new academic year, can we please direct you to our uniform policy that can be found on the school's website so that you may remind yourself of our rules and expectations. Please can you ensure your child is wearing the full and correct school uniform including black polishable shoes. We are proposing, students will not need to wear the V-neck grey Haileybury Turnford jumper until after the October half term break.

We will be holding a Key to Success Year 11 meeting, in the **Main Hall on Monday 16th September at 6.00 pm.** The meeting will give parents and carers a chance to meet myself as the Year 11 Year Achievement Coordinator and other key pastoral staff supporting your child in Year 11. There is no need to book a place at the meeting, but we would be delighted to see you there. Students are not expected to attend the meeting.

Finally, the start of the term for **Year 11 is Thursday 5**th **September 2019.** Please ensure your child arrives to school on time and before 8.30am. We would like to wish you all an enjoyable and relaxing summer and thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours faithfully

Mr E Macaulay

Year Achievement Coordinator - Year 11 (September 2019)

